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Senator Fred Harris, candidate for U. S. Senate, 
4 1964, spoke to the banquet meeting on Oklahoma 

state politics and legislation. Other papers dealt 
> with U. N. affairs and local fiscal policies. 

•« The Missouri political science association held 
its seventh annual meeting on the University of 
Missouri campus in Columbia on Friday, October 
25. The program included panels on "Presidential 
Prospects, 1964"; "The Missouri Nonpartisan 

, Court Plan"; and "The St. Louis Borough Plan 
Election." 

„ The program of the Mo-Kan Conference on 
public administration, held on Saturday, October 

"*• 26, in Columbia, included panels on: "Implica­
tions of Emerging Regional Agencies" (Metro St. 

M Louis Chapter); "Comparative International 
y Administration" (Kaw Valley Chapter); and 

"Interpersonal Aspects of Communications" 
(Kansas City Chapter). 

At a joint banquet marking the end of the 
v Missouri political science association meeting and 

the opening of the Mo-Kan Conference on public 
v administration, Professor York Willbern of 
^ Indiana University delivered the main address. 

The Midwest Conference of Political Scientists 
held its twenty-first annual meeting May 2 to 4 
at the University of Chicago. General sessions of 
the conference were addressed by Kenneth 

-"• Thompson of the Rockefeller Foundation on 
"The Study of Change, Goals and Politics," and 

•< by president Carl J. Friedrich of the American 
Political Science Association on the topic, "Con­
stitutionalism Revisited." 

Panel sessions featured papers and discussions 
y on the following themes: "The Impact of the 

<, Selection Process upon the Role of the Judge," 

"Political Knowledge and Attitudes of German 
Military and Civilian Personnel," "Prospects for 
Democracy in Southeast Asia," "The April 1960 
Korean Student Movement," "The Problem of 
Purposes in the Politics of Elijah Jordan," 
"Political Forms and Socio-Economic Character­
istics in the Suburbs," "Economy, Efficiency and 
Reorganization in Local Government," "Smith 
Act Prosecutions in the 1950's," "The Changing 
Cleavage Structure of West German Politics in 
the 1960's," "The French National Assembly and 
European Integration," "The Cold War: Status 
and Prospects," "Theories of Conflict," "The 
Role of the House Rules Committee," "Policy 
Coordination: the Problem of Congress," "Soviet 
Views of the Development Problem," "The 
Western World and the Study of the non-Western 
World," "The United States and the Uncommon 
Market," "Population Trends and the Tasks of 
Public Administration," "The Recruitment of 
Federal Political Executives," and "Party Organ­
izations in Five Midwestern Republican States." 
A special panel featured papers on teaching 
methods in political science, and many of those 
attending toured the facilities of "1313." 

President E. Allen Helms chaired the business 
meeting of the Conference, which elected the 
following new officers: William 0. Farber, Uni­
versity of South Dakota, president; Arthur W. 
Bromage, University of Michigan, vice-president; 
and as members of the executive council, J. Gus 
Liebenow, Indiana University; James A. Robin­
son, Northwestern University; and Richard W. 
Taylor, Coe College. 

The 1964 meeting of the Conference will be 
held at the University of Wisconsin on April 30 
to May 2. The program chairman is James A. 
Robinson, Northwestern University. 

OTHER ACTIVITIES 

The University of Arizona announces the crea­
tion of an institute of government research. The 

k institute, associated with the department of 
government's political science faculty in the Uni-

K versity's college of liberal arts, will assume 
governmental research activities, formerly prose­
cuted by the University's bureau of business and 
public research. The institute will serve to sup-

* port faculty and graduate student research pro-
f gram activities, and will permit an expanded 

political science research program at the Uni-
«, versity of Arizona. Currin V. Shields, head of the 

department of government, serves as acting 
* director. 

The headquarters of the Inter-university Case 
Program has been transferred from New York City 

to the campus of the Maxwell graduate school, 
Syracuse University. Under a five-year arrange­
ment, Syracuse will contribute to the ICP the 
expenses of operating the ICP central office and an 
annual sum for expansion of the case program's 
work in the development of cases in the compara­
tive government field. The Syracuse contributions 
will enable the ICP to continue to operate as an 
independent, non-profit corporation under a 21 
member inter-university board of trustees. A 
grant from the Ford Foundation will help insure 
continuity in the ICP's publication program dur­
ing the early years of the new arrangement. 

To assure its continued independent, inter-
university character, the case program has been 
incorporated. Edwin A. Bock, president of the 
corporation, joins the faculty of the Maxwell 
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L. FRANKLIN BLITZ, JR. , formerly assistant 
professor, bureau of public administration, Uni- ^ 
versity of South Carolina, has been appointed 
to the University of Pittsburgh Nigerian project. < r-

school as professor of political science. Harvey C. 
Mansfield and Wallace S. Sayre serve as chairman 
and vice chairman, respectively, of the new Board 
of Trustees. The other members of the Board are: 
Alan K. Campbell, Frederic N. Cleaveland, 
Rowland Egger, George Graham, Paul Y. Ham­
mond, Ferrel Heady, Pendleton Herring, Hubert 
Marshall, Frederick C. Mosher, Don K. Price, 
Emmette S. Redford, Frank Sherwood, Herman 
N. Somers, Harold Stein, David B. Truman, 
Dwight Waldo, York Willbern. 

The new address of the ICP central office on 
the Syracuse campus is 607 University Avenue, 
Syracuse, New York 13210. 

The Federal District Court for the western 
district of Oklahoma in Moss v. Burkhart, July 
17, 1963, adopted a plan for reapportionment of 
the state legislature which was presented to the 
Court in argument by JOSEPH C. PRAT of the 
department of government and GEORGE MAXJER, 
assistant director of the bureau of government re­
search at the University of Oklahoma, in July of 
1962. The decision included a complete district 
plan for both houses of the legislature, resulting 
in a nearly equal representation of population. 

M. GLENN ABERNATHY, associate professor of 
political science, University of South Carolina, 
received the Russell Award for Creative Research, 
University of South Carolina, for 1963. 

CHARLES W. ANDERSON has received the 
Steiger award for outstanding teaching at the 
University of Wisconsin. 

WILLIAM B. BALLIS, professor of political 
science and director of the center for Russian 
studies at the University of Michigan is on research 
and sabbatical leave from June, 1963 to Septem­
ber, 1964. During his leave, George Kish will 
serve as acting director. 

EBWIN W. BARD, professor of political science 
at Brooklyn College of the City University of 
New York, is on leave for the academic year 1963-
64 in Lima, Peru, as senior adviser in public ad­
ministration with the Institute of Public Ad­
ministration (New York) under an AID contract. 

OLIVER BENSON, director of the bureau of 
government research at the University of Okla­
homa, has received a leave of absence to teach a 
seminar in inter-national politics at the Univer­
sity of Minnesota during the spring quarter, 1964. 

JOSEPH E. BLACK, chairman of the government 
department at Miami University (Ohio) will be 
on leave for two years to serve as chairman of 
the government department at the University of 
Ibadan in Ibadan, Nigeria. 

JOHN BOND, associate professor, North Dakota 
State University, is on sabbatical leave for 1963-

DEREK CRABTREE, Exeter University, Eng­
land, has been appointed visiting lecturer in * 
political science in the University of Oregon, .^ 
1963-64. 

JOVAN DJORDJEVIC, dean of the faculty of law, > 

University of Belgrade, is the recipient of a v 

Rockefeller Foundation Fellowship. 

GUY H. DODGE, professor of political science, 

BERNARD C BORNING, professor and chairman L "* 
of political science at the University of Idaho, is 
on leave during 1963-64 on a Fulbright lecture- ~* 
ship at Seoul National University and Yonsei 
University, Korea. 

y -
BETTY B. BURCH, associate professor of govern­

ment at Tufts University, on sabbatical leave v _ 
during 1963-64, has been appointed a scholar in 
the Radcliffe institute for independent study. * t-

JOHN W. CHAPMAN, associate professor of r > 
political science, University of Pittsburgh is on 
leave during 1963-64 as visiting professor and 'r 

adviser to the department of political science at 
the University of Bombay. v ~" 

FRANCIS CARNEY is on leave from the Uni­
versity of California, Riverside, to serve as visit­
ing associate professor at UCLA. 

WILLIAM A. CASTOR, of Middlebury College, is *" 
teaching in Ethiopia in 1963-64 under a Fulbright >. 
grant. 

V -
ZELMAN COWEN, dean of the law faculty at 

the University of Melbourne, Australia, is visiting *• -
professor of diplomacy at the Fletcher School of 
Law and Diplomacy, Tufts University. He is also •< ~ 
visiting professor at Harvard law school. 

MICHAEL R. CURTIS, Rutgers University, is 
on leave during 1963-64 on a grant from the A. 
Rutgers Research Council. 

A * 

DAVID R. DERGE has served as academic co­
ordinator for the Peace Corps unit training at *-< 
Indiana University to go to Thailand. He was 
also selected by Sigma Delta Chi for its Brown > • 
Derby Award, presented annually to the most 
popular professor on campus. 
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Brown University has received a Fulbright for 
research in Paris for 1963-64. 

W I L L I A M Y. E L L I O T T has retired from Harvard , 
after 38 years of teaching, to go to American 
University as University professor. A conference 
on " T h e Marriage of Political Philosophy and 

^ Practice in Public Affairs" was held in honor of 
his ret i rement during July. Among the speakers 

> were McGeorge Bundy, John Crowe Ransom 
and Allen Tate . 

H E R B E R T E M M E R I C H has been appointed Pro-

v fessor of Political Science a t the University of 
Virginia, with special responsibility for a group of 
Federal officials in mid-career, nominated by the 
National Ins t i tu te of Public Affairs. He com­
pleted his work as Senior Consultant in Public 

f Administration a t the United Nations, New York, 
in January of 1963. He is also continuing his 

v duties as President of the Internat ional Ins t i tu te 
of Administrative Sciences, whose headquarters 

r are in Brussels and his activity on a number of 
committees in the field of national, international 

v and local administration, and as consultant to the 
Sta te Depar tment . 

L O U I S K. H A R R I S , professor of political science 
is returning to the faculty of K e n t State Uni­
versity from a one-year's leave of absence as a 
visiting professor with the University of Ten­
nessee, under an Agency for Internat ional De­
velopment project a t the University of Panama. 

L o u i s H E N K I N has been named Hamil ton Fish 
professor of international law and diplomacy a t 
Columbia. 

H E N R Y H A R T , professor a t the University of 

Wisconsin, is on leave in 1963-64 for research in 
India as a faculty research fellow of the American 
inst i tute of Indian studies. 

W I L B U R W. HITCHCOCK, foreign service officer, 
has been returned from Bangkok, Thailand, to 
the Depar tment of State, Washington, to chair 
the foreign service inst i tute 's introductory in-
service seminar on southeast Asia. 

SAMUEL P . H U N T I N G T O N , professor of govern­

ment a t Harvard University, has resumed his 
teaching duties after a year 's leave of absence. 

F R E D E R I C K C. I R I O N of the University of New 

Mexico has been elected chairman of the social 
sciences section of the Southwestern and Rocky 
Mountain division of the American association 
for the advancement of science for 1963-64. 

J . T E R R Y I V E R S E N , instructor in political 

science a t Drake University during 1962-63, has 
accepted a fellowship in international relations a t 
the University of Denver, and will resume gradu­
ate s tudy there in September. 

P A U L K E C S K E M E T I has returned to full-time 

duty a t R A N D after an academic year a t t he 
Russian inst i tute a t Columbia. 

J O H N H. K E S S E L has been appointed as faculty 
Fellow with the Republican National Committee 
during 1963-64. Mr. Thomas Monger of the 
University of Oregon, was appointed instructor 
a t t he University of Washington and will assume 
Professor Kessel's course work. 

K A R L LAMB is on leave from the University of 
Michigan for 1963-64 to serve as assistant to 
the chancellor of the University of California at 
Santa Cruz. 

E U G E N E L E E , associate professor of political 
science a t the University of California (Berkeley) 
has been awarded a depar tmental Rockefeller 
Foundat ion overseas grant and will be engaged 
in teaching and research in Dar-es-Salaam, 
Tanganyika, for the year 1963-64. 

A V E R Y L E I S E R S O N has re turned as chairman 

of the deparment of political science a t Vander-

L E O N D. E P S T E I N , professor a t the University 

of Wisconsin, is on research leave in 1963-64 
on grants from the Rockefeller Foundat ion and 
the social science research council. 

RICHARD F E N N O of the University of Rochester 

has been granted a Rockefeller fellowship for 
V 1963-64. 

L E R O Y C. FERGUSON has received a Fulbright 

Award for lecturing and research a t the University 
r of Florence in 1963-64. 

L E W I S A. FROMAN, assistant professor a t the 
University of Wisconsin, is on leave in 1963-64 as 
a Congressional fellow. 

EDWARD B. G L I C K has transferred from System 
Development Corporation (New Jersey) to its 

k Washington division. 

E R N S T H A A S , professor of political science a t 
the University of California (Berkeley) is on 
sabbatical leave during the 1963-64 year. 

W. R O Y HAMILTON, assistant professor, depart­
ment of political science a t Wayne State Uni-

* versity, accepted a position as assistant direc­
tor of the bureau of government reasearch, Uni­
versity of Rhode Island, beginning August, 1963. 

J O S E P H P . H A R R I S , after 23 years as professor 
v of political science a t the University of California 

(Berkeley), has retired. During 1963-64, he is 
continuing to serve as chairman of the California 
legislative internship program. 
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bilt University after a year's leave of absence in 
Washington, D.C., as senior research fellow of the 
social science research council. 

GEORGE LENCZOWKSI, professor of political 
science at the University of California (Berkeley), 
has been granted a sabbatical leave for 1963-64. 

LESLIE LIPSON has been awarded a Rockefeller 
Foundation grant. He will be on leave from the 
department of political science at the University 
of California (Berkeley) during the 1963-64 year. 

JOSEPH C. MCKENNA, S.J., chairman of Ford-
ham's department of political philosophy and 
government, has been granted leave to serve as 
secretary of the educational department of the 
Catholic Secretariat in Nigeria. 

IIOBEUT J. MCNEILL of Purdue University has 
been awarded the Democratic National Com­
mittee faculty fellowship for 1963-64 by the 
national center for education in politics. 

ARTHUR MACMAHON participated in the round-
table of the International Political Science 
Association on federalism and decentralization 
held in September at Nuffield College and then 
returned to Africa to resume teaching in the second 
term of Makerere University College, Uganda, 
now part of the University of East Africa. In late 
November he presented the opening paper at a 
conference of officials at Nairobi on problems of 
federation. 

GERARD J. MANGONE, professor of political sci­
ence and executive assistant to the dean of the 
Maxwell graduate school of Syracuse University, 
was a member of the United States survey mis­
sion to the Trust territory of the Pacific islands 
during the summer of 1963. 

ALPHEUS THOMAS MASON, McCormick profes­
sor of jurisprudence, received the honorary de­
gree of Doctor of Laws at the June commence­
ment exercises of the Dickinson school of law. 

RAYMOND A. MOORE of the department of 
international studies at the University of South 
Carolina spent the 1962-63 academic year at the 
University of Punjab, Lahore, Pakistan, on a 
Fulbright grant. 

NORMAN J. PADELPORD, professor of political 
science at M.I.T. has been awarded a social sci­
ence research council faculty research fellowship 
for the current academic year. A program is being 
developed to explore the possibilities of using the 
IBM 7094 computer at the MIT computation 
center. 

ROBERT J. PITCHELL, Indiana University, is on 

leave as legislative assistant to Senator Birch E. 
Bayh, Jr. 

JOHN N. PLANK will be on a leave of absence 
from Tufts University (Fletcher school of law and 
diplomacy) until February 1965 to serve as 
director of research analysis for American Re­
publics, Department of State. 

ROBERT PRESTHUS, editor of Administrative 
Science Quarterly, has received a social science 
research council grant for a year of research in 
England on role conceptions and political values 
of higher executives. 

JAMES W. PROTHRO of the University of North 
Carolina is on leave for the 1963-64 school year 
under a grant from the social science research 
council. 

FRED W. RIGGS, Indiana University, will be 
acting director of the University's international 
development research center in the absence of 
John P. Lewis, who has been appointed to the 
President's Council of Economic Advisers. 

JOSEPH A. ROTHSCHILD is on sabbatical leave 
from Columbia during the academic year 1963-64. 

MARSHALL D. SHULMAN is on a leave of ab­
sence during the year 1963-64, from the Fletcher 
school of law and diplomacy, Tufts University. 
He is spending the year in the Soviet Union, 
attached to the institute of world politics. 

HAROLD J. SPAETH on leave from the Univer­
sity of Detroit will be visiting associate professor 
of political science at Michigan State University 
during the 1963-64 year. 

VINCENT E. STARZINGER has been granted a 
Dartmouth College faculty fellowship and a year's 
leave of absence to do research in constitutional 
law in England. 

FRANK TACHAU of Rutgers University is on 
leave during 1963-64 on a Fulbright research 
grant in Turkey. He also has received a supple­
mentary grant from the social science research 
council. 

PETER A. TOMA, associate professor of govern­
ment, University of Arizona, has received a grant 
from the social science foundation and will be on 
research leave for the 1962-63 academic year. 

EGBERT S. WENGERT, professor of political sci­
ence and head of department, will serve also as 
research associate, institute of international 
studies and overseas administration, University 
of Oregon. 
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A L A N F . W B S T I N of Columbia is on research 

leave for the year 1963-64. 

Y O E K W I L L B E R N , Indiana University, was re­

cently elected president of the American Society 

C H A R L E S R. ADRIAN became chairman of the 

political science depar tment a t Michigan Sta te 
University beginning with the spring term, 1963. 

J O H N J. AGRIA has been appointed instructor in 
political science a t Alma College, Alma, Michigan. 

H E N R Y S. A L B I N S K I , assistant professor of 

political science a t the Pennsylvania State Univer­
sity has been appointed a visiting fellow a t the re­
search school of Pacific studies in the depar tment 
of international relations a t the Australian Na­
tional University, Canberra, Australia for 1963-
64. 

HAYWOOD A L K E R has been appointed instructor 
a t Yale University. 

R O B E R T J. A L P E R I N has been promoted to the 

rank of assistant professor in the depar tment of 
government and politics a t the University of 
Maryland. 

J O H N A M B L E R will become acting instructor of 
political science a t the University of California 
(Berkeley) beginning with the fall semester, 1963. 

C U R T I S AMLUND, assistant professor a t Nor th 
Dako ta Sta te University, has resigned. 

W I L L I A M G. A N D R E W S , assistant professor of 
government a t Tufts University is spending the 
1963-64 year in France as a Fulbright research 
scholar. 

J O H N A. ARMSTRONG, professor a t the Univer­
sity of Wisconsin, is on leave in 1963-64 for re­
search in Europe on a grant from the American 
council of learned societies. 

A L E X I N E L. A T H E R T O N of the political science 

depar tment of the University of Pennsylvania has 
been promoted to assistant professor. 

IVAN AVAKUMOVIC has been appointed asso­
ciate professor of political science a t the Univer­
sity of British Columbia, Vancouver, Canada. 

M O R L E Y AYEARST, as of September 1, 1963, has 

received promotion to the rank of full professor of 
government, and has been appointed chairman of 
the depar tment of government and international 
relations in Washington Square College, New 
York University. 

for Public Administrat ion. 

T . P . W R I G H T of Bates College has taken a 
leave of absence for the academic year 1963-1964 
to accept a Fulbright research grant to India. 

C H E S T E R W. B A I N , formerly professor and 

head, depar tmen t of political science, University 
of South Carolina, has been appointed professor of 
political science, Emory University. 

F R A N K L. B A I R D , formerly of the University of 

Texas, has accepted appoin tment as assistant pro­
fessor of government a t Arlington State College, 
Arlington, Texas. 

M. M A R G A R E T B A L L , Ralph Emerson professor 
of political science a t Wellesley College, has been 
appointed dean of the Women's College of Duke 
University, and joined the depar tment of political 
science as professor in the Lat in American field. 

J A M E S M. BANOVETZ, who has recently com­
pleted his graduate work a t Minnesota, has been 
appointed an assistant professor of political sci­
ence a t Northern Illinois University, DeKalb . 

A R T H U R B A N K S and J O H N L U N D E have been ap­

pointed lecturers in government a t Indiana Uni­
versity. 

W I L L I A M S. B A R N E S , director of Latin Amer­
ican studies a t Harvard University, has been ap­
pointed professor of Lat in American affairs, a t the 
Fletcher School of law and diplomacy, Tufts Uni­
versity. 

R O B E R T J. BATSON of Western Michigan Uni­
versity has been promoted to associate professor. 

VACLAV B E N E S has been promoted to the rank 
of professor a t Indiana University. 

SYLVAN M. BERMAN has resigned his position as 
instructor of social science a t Auburn Communi ty 
College, Auburn, New York, to become instructor 
of political science a t K e n t S ta te University. 

W A L T E R F . B E R N S has been appointed chair­
man of the depar tment of government and pro­
moted from associate professor to professor of 
government a t Cornell University. 

CONSTANTINOS L. B E R O S , formerly of the Uni­
versity of California a t Berkeley, has been ap­
pointed an instructor a t Texas Technological 
College. 

J O H N F . B I B B Y , formerly a t the University of 

Wisconsin-Milwaukee, has joined the depar tment 

APPOINTMENTS AND STAFF CHANGES 
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